
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 

September 19, 2023 

MINUTES 

Present: Shawn Talbot (Chair), Jason Somero, Lou Alvarez, Debbie Deaton (Town Administrator) 

5:00 Open Meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance 

5:05 Non-public RSA 91-A:3, II (c): 

At 5:05, Shawn made a motion to go into non-public session. Jason seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. At 6:10, Jason made a motion to return to public session. Lou seconded the motion and it 

passed unanimously. 

6:10 Non-public RSA 91-A:3, II (I): 

At 6:10, Shawn made a motion to go into non-public session. Lou seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. At 6:57, Jason made a motion to return to public session. Shawn seconded the motion and it 

passed unanimously. 

7:00 Appleton Academy: 

Debbie received an email from David Lage requesting the Board look into the former Appleton Academy 

being used as a museum and if they had gone before the ZBA for a change in use. He had seen an article in 

the Monadnock Ledger regarding this. 

Debbie did some research and found a Building Permit from 2013 that stated there would be a museum 

which was approved by the Building Inspector and paid for. There were plans from Hutter construction 

attached to the plans. She also found an A-9 from the same year which mentioned a museum. She did not 

find anything in the Zoning Board files referencing 3,000+ artifacts and mentions an apartment for the 

curator. 

We don't know when the "museum" was actually started and it could have been prior to zoning and it's been 

resurrected. 

The Board decided to have Debbie email the supporting documents to David Lage and Walker Farrey to see 

if this needs to go before the Zoning Board. 

7:30 Round Table Discussion: 

•Debbie said we received an invoice from BMSI/Gworks for 2024 in the amount of $6,580. She called and

asked if we would be able to pay for a quarter so we can finish the year out completely with BMSI. They

refused to allow this and stated if we wanted to have access after December, we could either pay the invoice

as is or have access for the whole year or we could pay $13,160 for a lifetime license.

Shawn made a motion to pay the $6,580 for 2024. Lou seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

•Debbie submitted the draft report for 2022 she received from the auditors. The auditor said there were a

couple of deficiencies but nothing major (credit card missing backup invoices, turnover in accounting creating

more journal entries, monthly balancing). Debbie sent a management response to the auditor explaining the

reasons and solutions for these items.

•Jason said Chief Somero would like to have a discussion with the Board. Debbie will find out when he'd like

to meet.

•There was more discussion regarding the requirement of a Fireworks Permit. Shawn made a motion to

rescind the requirement for a Fireworks Permit. Jason seconded the motion. There was discussion regarding

the Ordinances as well. Jason said there is no need for Fireworks Ordinances since the State already has this

in place. He added it is a redundant rule and we should relieve the residents of the time consuming burden








































